[bookmark: _GoBack]I am calling on your help to stop deep cuts to Medicare payment that are slated to take effect Jan. 1, 2021. The middle of a global pandemic is not the time to reduce payment to Medicare providers. Congress must act now to prevent further damage to the health care system that will result if these cuts in payment to physical therapists and other providers proceed. 
In the 2020 final Medicare Physician Fee Schedule rule, and again in the 2021 proposed rule, CMS included substantial reductions in payment to more than three dozen health care providers, effective January 1, 2021. The cuts were proposed in order to maintain budget neutrality while increasing payment for evaluation and management visit codes, also called E/M codes, that primary care and some specialty health professionals use to bill for their services. Physical therapy is slated for a 9% cut to Medicare Part B services. This cut, on top of the current economic crisis, is unsustainable for the patients we serve, and will cause PT providers to shutter their doors in the middle of a global pandemic. 
CMS is moving forward with this proposal, ignoring concerns expressed by patients, health care providers, and members of Congress. The only way to allow increased payment for primary care without implementing these deep cuts is for Congress to intervene. In order to safeguard beneficiaries' access to care during this pandemic, Congress should support possible bipartisan solutions to address these excessively steep cuts. I urge you to incorporate proposed policy changes to prevent these cuts in any upcoming legislation moving through Congress before the cuts are implemented on January 1, 2021.
Your constituents need physical therapy services, and these cuts are threatening the health outcomes of the people you serve. Now is not the time for payment cuts that will severely impact patient access to care and exacerbate the instability of health care providers' practices. Thank you.
